

## Normandale Residents Association

Minutes from Committee Meeting held at St.Aidan's on 18<sup>th</sup> August 2016 commencing 7.30pm.

---

<b>Present:</b>	Paul Caygill (Chair), Robyn Caygill, James Selwood, Penny McColl, Grant Roberts, Pete Matcham, Sandie Matcham	
<b>Apologies:</b>	Margaret Cousins	
<b>Minutes of Previous Meeting:</b>	Minutes of meeting of July 2016 had been circulated electronically and were approved	Paul/Robyn
<b>Treasurer's Report</b>	Treasurers report for July 2016	Sandie/James
	As at the end of July the bank balances were:	
	<b>Current account Westpac</b>	\$2,752.28
	<b>Rabo Savings account</b>	\$9,204.91
	Income included:	
	\$75.00 from advertising (\$60 the final payment from Ian Melrose and \$15 from Waglands)	
	\$100.00 from subscriptions	
	Outstanding bills include \$22.94 to be paid to S & P Matcham to cover the bill they paid themselves for the website domain renewal.	
	Still sorting the electronic banking though everything else now sorted.	
	Approved purchase of stamps for NDT postal copies	Robyn/Paul
<b>Correspondence:</b>	Paul contacted HCC re Poto Road corner. Had acknowledgement, but no detail yet.	
<b>Matters Arising from minutes:</b>		
<b>Inorganic Rubbish Collection</b>	Date changed to 12/13 <sup>th</sup> November Use one bin to be in lay-by on Normandale Road. Should be able to get it emptied and returned if necessary. Bin approximately \$600. Separate collection for scrap. Contact McCaulays or 'Maurice' who did it last year. Committee and 'volunteers' to collect items and transport to bin.	
	<b>Action:</b> Robyn to check if council will pay for bin, and tip fees as usual (Jez Partridge) James to check availability of volunteers.	
Normandale's inorganic rubbish collection was mentioned on National Radio as a collection organised and undertaken by residents, rather than expecting the council to do it all for them. It works and we get very little rubbish tipping on the roads and reserves.		

---

**Poto Road reserve entrance** See correspondence.

**Action:** Paul to Check what is happening about other entrance and carpark (on playgroup drive)  
Paul also waiting for more details from HCC (Craig Cotterill).

---

**Clean-up Normandale** We will do a clean-up weekend of 17<sup>th</sup> September.

**Action:** Grant will liaise with council and collect bags etc.  
Grant will send details of where and when for Normandale Times before September issue is printed.  
Details will also be posted on website and facebook page.

---

**Recycling bins** Recycling is still being blown out of the blue bins. Will the council provide wheelies like Wellington and Upper Hutt?

**Action:** Paul will speak to council – still outstanding – need to talk to Jez Partridge’s team.  
**Action:** Pete will mention it at Western Ward Committee (25<sup>th</sup> August)

---

**Normandale Times Editor** New editor, Daniel (Dan).

---

## Other Business

---

**Local Government Act Amendment No. 2** Deadline for submissions has passed, but the minister may withdraw it and allow more time for consultation. If possible, NRA should do a submission.

The existing bill will give the Local Government Commission a lot more power to direct local councils (e.g. amalgamations) and also allow Council Controlled Organisations (CCOs) to own the assets.

---

**Western Ward Committee next week.**

**Action:** All, let Pete know of anything to be raised before meeting on 25<sup>th</sup> August

---

**Sex Offender living in Maungaraki** Local residents informed by corrections  
Meeting of residents and petition to get him moved away.

NRA should support Maungaraki Residents Association.

**Action:** James / Penny will start conversations with Maungaraki Residents Association and offer support

---

Meeting closed 8:45